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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO MARCH 22, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 
(1) 2 submissions, March 16, 2023, regarding Proposed Arts & Culture Facility
(2) March 17, 2023, regarding “Foot of Sixth at Marine Drive”
(3) West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce (2 submissions),

March 17 and 21, 2023, regarding Upcoming Events and Programs
(4) March 17, 2023, regarding “The restored Ferry Building roof is sporting 

St. Patrick’s Day colours today!”
(5) March 20, 2023, regarding “West Vancouver Traffic Safety - 13th Street, 

Ambleside”
(6) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Community Engagement Committee 

meetings November 2, 2022 and February 8, 2023; Arts Facilities Advisory 
Committee and Subcommittee meetings February 9 and 27, 2023; Public Art 
Advisory Committee meeting February 14, 2023; and Board of Variance 
hearing February 15, 2023

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 
(7) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country),

March 15, 2023, regarding “Call for Proposals - 2SLGBTQI+ Community
Capacity Fund”

(8) The District of North Vancouver, March 15, 2023, regarding “ACDI Letter to
Mayor and Council”

Responses to Correspondence 
(9) Legislative Services Clerk, March 16, 2023, response to J. Fyfe regarding

“Local Special Olympics athlete going to World Games”
(10) Senior Manager of Cultural Services, March 21, 2023, response regarding

“The restored Ferry Building roof is sporting St. Patrick’s Day colours today!”
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Victoria Rae

From: West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce <info@westvanchamber.com>
Sent: Friday, March 17, 2023 4:46 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: 📅 Semi-Annual MLA Update and 2023 BC Provincial Budget Review

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce-mc.us11_44199129.6226946-
51979c12b5@mail115.atl301.rsgsv.net. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, please unsubscribe 

West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce View this email in your 
browser 

Semi-Annual MLA Update and 2023 BC Provincial Budget Review 
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MLA Karin Kirkpatrick 

West Vancouver-Capilano 

MLA Jordan Sturdy 

West Vancouver-Sea to Sky 

Wednesday March 22, 3:00-4:30pm 
Members - Free 

Non-Members - $10 

Join us for an update with the provincial MLAs representing West Vancouver, MLA Karin 

Kilpatrick and MLA Jordan Sturdy. Businesses are working hard to recovery from the 

pandemic and despite optimism there are fresh challenges over inflation and business 

support. This is your opportunity to hear firsthand from our representatives in Victoria. 

The past several months have been busy for the BC Legislature with announcements and 

new initiatives launched. The 2023 BC Budget was announced by the provincial 

Government on February 28th (see bcbudget.gov.bc.ca/2023). Join for a discussion as to 

key areas of the budget and the proposed programs, support, and initiatives included. We 

will dedicate a major part of the session to questions from attendees. 

If there is a specific area you would like to discuss, please submit your suggestions to 

info@westvanchamber.com. Topics will be forwarded to the MLAs in advance. 

*Registration is required. Please click the button below to save your seat.

REGISTER HERE 

The Rotary Club of West Vancouver Sunrise & British Pacific Properties are proud to 

present The 12th Annual Rotary Ride for Rescue in support of North Shore Rescue and 

Rotary Humanitarian Causes. 



For more information and to register, please visit the website at rotaryrideforrescue.org. 

*Early-Bird registration until May 9th. Registration fee will increase after May 10th.

*If you would like information on becoming a sponsor for this event, please contact Karen

Harrison at khbowyer@gmail.com for a sponsorship package. 





 

 

 

 
Join now! 
 
Develop valuable connections that lead to business growth 
and personal success. Access Chamber benefits only 
available to members.  

Membership pays for itself… 
  

 

 
SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
Promote your business and help support the 
Chamber. Sponsor an event! 
The West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce offers a 
variety of sponsorship opportunities that provide your 
business with the chance to be front and center in our 
community. Sponsors are an important part of our 
events!  For further info: SPONSORSHIP 
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Canada 
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Victoria Rae

From: West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce <info@westvanchamber.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 5:07 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: TOMORROW! Semi-Annual MLA Update and 2023 BC Provincial Budget Review

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce-mc.us11_44199129.6227642-
51979c12b5@mail115.atl301.rsgsv.net. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, please unsubscribe 

West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce View this email in your 
browser 

Semi-Annual MLA Update and 2023 BC Provincial Budget Review 
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MLA Karin Kirkpatrick 

West Vancouver-Capilano 

MLA Jordan Sturdy 

West Vancouver-Sea to Sky 

TOMORROW - Wednesday March 22, 3:00-4:30pm 
West Vancouver Memorial Library 

Join us for an update with the provincial MLAs representing West Vancouver, MLA Karin 

Kilpatrick and MLA Jordan Sturdy. Businesses are working hard to recovery from the 

pandemic and despite optimism there are fresh challenges over inflation and business 

support. This is your opportunity to hear firsthand from our representatives in Victoria. 

The past several months have been busy for the BC Legislature with announcements and 

new initiatives launched. The 2023 BC Budget was announced by the provincial 

Government on February 28th (see bcbudget.gov.bc.ca/2023). Join for a discussion as to 

key areas of the budget and the proposed programs, support, and initiatives included. We 

will dedicate a major part of the session to questions from attendees. 

If there is a specific area you would like to discuss, please submit your suggestions to 

info@westvanchamber.com. Topics will be forwarded to the MLAs in advance. 

*Registration is required. Please click the button below to save your seat.

Members - Free 

Non-Members - $10 

REGISTER HERE 

MEMBER NEWS 



Cypress Mountain is happy to announce all proceeds from the Sky Chair auction 

totaling $40,730.85, have been donated to the Indigenous Life Sport Academy. 

Cypress Mountain have been proud sponsors of the First Nations Snowboard Team, now 

part of the ILSA, since 2003! The Indigenous Life Sport Academy provides Indigenous 

youth with unstructured and semi-structured sports alike, creating social change and 

development within Indigenous communities. 

Read more HERE 



Join now! 

Develop valuable connections that lead to business growth 
and personal success. Access Chamber benefits only 
available to members. 

Membership pays for itself… 

SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
Promote your business and help support the 
Chamber. Sponsor an event!
The West Vancouver Chamber of Commerce offers a 
variety of sponsorship opportunities that provide your 
business with the chance to be front and center in our 
community. Sponsors are an important part of our 
events!  For further info: SPONSORSHIP 

Facebook

Instagram

Website

LinkedIn
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This is an alarming >2.5 times the originally cost estimate.  How did the total cost balloon from $1,268,000 to what could 
be $3,200,000?  Scope creep?  Labour/construction cost?  Supply chain issues?  Poorly estimated?  As well, now nearly 3 
years later, is this project still within the budgeted $3,200,000 and when will the final actual cost be published? 

Though the Ferry Building Restoration project is certainly insignificant in cost in comparison to the tens of millions it will 
cost to build the proposed new Arts Facility, it’s a good example as to how costs always inevitably escalate.  The worry to 
the taxpayer is, from whence comes the shortfall, if funds were to run out partway through building a new Arts Facility! 

Sincerely, 

West Vancouver, BC 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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West Vancouver, BC 

March 20, 2023 

Traffic Safety Department 
Mayor and Councillors  
District of West Vancouver 
750 17th Street  
West Vancouver, BC  
V7V 3T3 

Dear Sir/Madame:  

Re:  13th Street, Ambleside – 30 Km/hr Traffic Speed Zone 

The District of West Vancouver has implemented 30 km speed zones or speed humps to calm traffic in 
various Ambleside areas. The 30 km zone appears to be a cost-effective program to control traffic speed 
on the 1300 and 1400 blocks of Fulton Avenue, and other areas such as Inglewood, Kings, Esquimalt and 
the other areas on 13th street directly across from Hollyburn and Ridgeview Elementary Schools.  

Will the Municipality of West Vancouver consider implementing a 30 km speed zone between Ridgeview 
and Hollyburn elementary schools on the 800 and 1000 blocks of 13th Street in Ambleside to provide traffic 
calming? It may be necessary for the following five reasons:  

1. 1300 and 1400 blocks of Fulton Avenue are 30 km speed zones now and 13th Street is being used
to bypass these speed zones – an unintentional result of reducing the speed on Fulton Avenue
which is a thoroughfare street;

2. Location is strategically located between two elementary schools (Hollyburn & Ridgeview) - and
the stop signs between Fulton & Inglewood Streets;

3. Increased vehicular traffic caused by commuters ‘short-cutting’ and bypassing the congested
Ambleside area and using 13th Street to reach or exit Marine Drive;

4. Speed control for vehicles using 13th Street roadway as a thoroughfare to Marine Drive between
the two existing 30 km traffic zones between the nearby schools; and

5. Improving safety and additional traffic calming measure for school kids and area residents along
this roadway resulting from increased traffic.

Please advise if this 30 km/hr traffic speed zone is possible and how to coordinate it. 

Yours truly,  

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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THE CORPORATION OF THE DISTRICT OF WEST VANCOUVER 
BOARD OF VARIANCE HEARING MINUTES 

VIA ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION FACILITIES 
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 2023 

BOARD MEMBERS:  Chair L. Radage and Members S. Abri, J. Elwick, D. Simmons, 
and R. Yaworsky attended the hearing via electronic communication facilities.  

STAFF:  P. Cuk, Board Secretary; T. Yee, Building Inspector; and V. Rae, Legislative 
Services Clerk, attended the hearing via electronic communication facilities. 

1. Call to Order
The hearing was called to order at 5 p.m.

2. Introduction
Staff introduced the Board Members and described the hearing procedure.

3. Confirmation of the Agenda
It was Moved and Seconded:
THAT the February 15, 2023 Board of Variance hearing agenda be approved as
circulated.

CARRIED 

4. Adoption of the January 18, 2023 Minutes
Chair Radage referred to the minutes of the Board of Variance hearing held on
January 18, 2023.

It was Moved and Seconded:
THAT the January 18, 2023 Board of Variance hearing minutes be adopted as
circulated.

CARRIED 

5. Time Limit of Board of Variance Orders
Chair Radage read out the following statement regarding Time Limit of Order
Approving a Variance and noted that the time limit applied to each application
approved by the Board:

Pursuant to section 542(3) of the Local Government Act, if a Board of Variance
orders that a minor variance be permitted from the requirements of the bylaw,
and the Order sets a time limit within which the construction of the building or
structure must be completed, and the construction is not completed within that
time, the permission of the Board terminates and the bylaw applies. Further, if

(6)(f)
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that construction is not substantially started within 2 years after the Order was 
made, or within a longer or shorter time period established by the Order, the 
permission of the Board terminates and the bylaw applies. 

6. Application 23-009 (1221 Keith Road)

Member Radage recused herself (conflict of interest as she owns the subject property) 
and left the hearing at 5:04 p.m. Member Yaworsky assumed the Chair. 

Staff confirmed the following requested variances regarding a proposed addition: 
a) 0.13 m to Combined Side Yard Setback
b) 1.83 m to Front Yard Setback
c) 24.2 m2 to Floor Area Ratio.

Staff provided permit history of the subject property. 

Member Abri left the hearing at 5:06 p.m. and returned to the hearing at 5:07 p.m. via 
electronic communication facilities. 

Staff informed of written submissions received for this application prior to the 
Board of Variance hearing. 

Written submissions received: 

K. Radage (1221 Keith Road) described the variance application for a proposed
addition. Staff and K. Radage responded to Board members’ questions.

Acting Chair Yaworsky queried whether anyone else had signed up to address 
the Board regarding the subject application. Staff informed that no one else had 
signed up to address the Board regarding the subject application. 

Members of the Board considered: 

• All of the submissions;

• Whether the application was for a minor variance that did not
- result in inappropriate development of the site
- adversely affect the natural environment
- substantially affect the use and enjoyment of adjacent land
- vary permitted uses and densities under the applicable bylaw; or
- defeat the intent of the bylaw; and

• Whether compliance with the bylaw would cause the applicant undue
hardship.

SUBMISSION AUTHOR SUBMISSION DATED # 

L. Radage February 14, 2023 1 
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Having read the application dated January 16, 2023, including the applicant’s 
letter, plans and all other related documents, and having read the statutory 
Notice of Hearing for the subject application, and having inspected and/or viewed 
images of the subject site, and having heard the submission of K. Radage: 

It was Moved and Seconded: 
THAT the Board finds that undue hardship would be caused to the applicant by 
compliance with Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010 (as amended) and orders that 
Application 23-009 regarding a proposed addition at 1221 Keith Road with 
variances of: 
• 0.13 m to Combined Side Yard Setback
• 1.83 m to Front Yard Setback
• 24.2 m2 to Floor Area Ratio
BE ALLOWED pursuant to the plans dated January 8, 2023 submitted with the
application; AND THAT if construction is not substantially started within 2 years
of the issuance of the Order, the permission terminates and the Zoning Bylaw
applies.

CARRIED 
Member Radage absent at the vote 

Member Radage returned to the hearing at 5:17 p.m. via electronic communication 
facilities and assumed the Chair. 

7. Application 23-010 (1010 Braeside Street)
Staff confirmed the following requested variances regarding a carport:
a) 2.2% (19.7 m2) to Site Coverage Percentage
b) 8.2% (72.7 m2) to Floor Area Ratio.

Staff informed of written submissions received for this application prior to the 
Board of Variance hearing. 

Written submissions received: 

Staff provided permit history of the subject property. 

M. Jursevskis (Landscape Designer, Paul Sanga Creative, representing the
owner of 1010 Braeside Street), M. Srivastava (Senior Landscape Architect, Paul
Sanga Creative, representing the owner of 1010 Braeside Street), and M. Pillon
(1010 Braeside Street) described the variance application for a carport. Staff and
M. Srivastava responded to Board members’ questions.

SUBMISSION AUTHOR SUBMISSION DATED # 

Redacted February 14, 2023 1 
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Chair Radage queried whether anyone else had signed up to address the Board 
regarding the subject application. Staff informed that no one else had signed up 
to address the Board regarding the subject application. 
 
Members of the Board considered: 

• All of the submissions; 

• Whether the application was for a minor variance that did not 
- result in inappropriate development of the site 
- adversely affect the natural environment 
- substantially affect the use and enjoyment of adjacent land 
- vary permitted uses and densities under the applicable bylaw; or 
- defeat the intent of the bylaw; and 

• Whether compliance with the bylaw would cause the applicant undue 
hardship. 

 
Having read the application dated January 17, 2023, including the applicant’s 
letter, plans and all other related documents, and having read the statutory 
Notice of Hearing for the subject application, and having inspected and/or viewed 
images of the subject site, and having heard the submissions of M. Jursevskis, 
M. Srivastava, and M. Pillon: 

  
 It was Moved and Seconded: 

THAT the Board finds that undue hardship would be caused to the applicant by 
compliance with Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010 (as amended) and orders that 
Application 23-010 regarding a carport at 1010 Braeside Street with variances of: 
• 2.2% (19.7 m2) to Site Coverage Percentage 
• 8.2% (72.7 m2) to Floor Area Ratio 
BE ALLOWED pursuant to the plans dated December 12, 2022 submitted with 
the application; AND THAT if construction is not substantially started within 2 
years of the issuance of the Order, the permission terminates and the Zoning 
Bylaw applies. 

CARRIED 
 
8. Application 23-011 (2484 Ottawa Avenue) 

Staff confirmed the following requested variance regarding a proposed single-
family dwelling: 
a) 0.75 m to Building Height. 

 
Staff informed of written submissions received for this application prior to the 
Board of Variance hearing. 

 
Written submissions received: 

SUBMISSION AUTHOR SUBMISSION DATED # 

Redacted February 2, 2023 1 
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Staff provided permit history of the subject property. 

A. Soodbakhsh, (Intern Architect, Arsa Design Inc., representing the owner of
2484 Ottawa Avenue) described the variance application for a proposed single-
family dwelling. Staff responded to Board members’ questions.

Chair Radage queried whether anyone else had signed up to address the Board 
regarding the subject application. Staff informed that no one else had signed up 
to address the Board regarding the subject application. 

Members of the Board considered: 

• All of the submissions;

• Whether the application was for a minor variance that did not
- result in inappropriate development of the site
- adversely affect the natural environment
- substantially affect the use and enjoyment of adjacent land
- vary permitted uses and densities under the applicable bylaw; or
- defeat the intent of the bylaw; and

• Whether compliance with the bylaw would cause the applicant undue
hardship.

Having read the application dated January 17, 2023, including the applicant’s 
letter, plans and all other related documents, and having read the statutory 
Notice of Hearing for the subject application, and having inspected and/or viewed 
images of the subject site, and having heard the submission A. Soodbakhsh: 

It was Moved and Seconded: 
THAT the Board finds that undue hardship would be caused to the applicant by 
compliance with Zoning Bylaw No. 4662, 2010 (as amended) and orders that 
Application 23-011 regarding a proposed single-family dwelling at 2484 Ottawa 
Avenue with a variance of: 
• 0.75 m to Building Height
BE ALLOWED pursuant to the plans dated January 16, 2023 submitted with the
application; AND THAT if construction is not substantially started within 2 years
of the issuance of the Order, the permission terminates and the Zoning Bylaw
applies.

CARRIED 

9. Application 23-012 (4702 Caulfeild Drive)
Staff informed that Application 23-012 (4702 Caulfeild Drive) was withdrawn on
February 1, 2023.

Redacted February 5, 2023 2 

Arsa Design Inc. February 13, 2023 3 

Redacted February 14, 2023 4 
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10. Receipt of Written and Oral Submissions 
 It was Moved and Seconded: 

THAT all written and oral submissions regarding the following Board of Variance 
Applications: 

• Application 23-009 (1221 Keith Road) 
• Application 23-010 (1010 Braeside Street) 
• Application 23-011 (2484 Ottawa Avenue) 
• Application 23-012 (4702 Caulfeild Drive) 

up to and including February 15, 2023, be received.  
CARRIED 

 
11. Public Question Period 
 There were no questions. 
 
 
12. Next Hearing 

Staff confirmed that the next hearing of the Board of Variance is scheduled for 
March 15, 2023 at 5 p.m. 

 
 
13. Adjournment 
 It was Moved and Seconded: 
 THAT the February 15, 2023 Board of Variance hearing be adjourned. 

CARRIED 
 
 
 The Board of Variance hearing adjourned at 5:37 p.m. 
 
 
 
Certified Correct: 
 

L. Radage, Chair P. Cuk, Secretary 
 
 

s. 22(1) s. 22(1)



Neetu Shokar

From: Weiler, Patrick - M.P. <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Wednesday, March 15, 2023 1:42 PM
To: Weiler, Patrick - M.P.
Subject: [Possible Scam Fraud]Call for Proposals - 2SLGBTQI+ Community Capacity Fund
Attachments: Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Call for Proposals to increase the capacity of 2SLGBTQI^M 

community organizations.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

WARNING: Your email security system has determined the message below may be a potential threat. 
The sender may propose a business relationship and submit a request for quotation or proposal. Do not disclose any 
sensitive information in response. 
If you do not know the sender or cannot verify the integrity of the message, please do not respond or click on links in the 
message. Depending on the security settings, clickable URLs may have been modified to provide additional security. 

Good afternoon,  

Please see the attached letter from MP Patrick Weiler regarding a call for proposals to increase the capacity of 
2SLGBTQI+ community organizations. 

Sincerely,  

Kevin Hemmat 
Office of Patrick Weiler 
Director of Communications 
West Vancouver‐Sunshine Coast‐Sea to Sky Country 
Office: 604‐913‐2660 
Cell: 604‐353‐2550 
Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca 

  Before printing this e-mail, think about the Environment 
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HOUSE OF COMMONS 

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

Patrick Weiler 
Member of Parliament  

West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country  

March 15, 2023 

Dear Friends & Neighbours, 

Every Canadian deserves to fully participate in all spheres of society, regardless of gender identity, gender expression 
or sexual orientation. Two-Spirit, lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, queer, intersex and additional sexually and 
gender diverse (2SLGBTQI+) community organizations are key to creating a more equitable Canada for present and 
future generations. 

This week, the Honourable Marci Ien, Minister for Women and Gender Equality and Youth announced the launch of 
a call for proposals to support 2SLGBTQI+ community organizations across the country whose initiatives contribute 
to a strong 2SLGBTQI+ movement in Canada. 

Six months following the launch of the 2SLGBTQI+ Action Plan, the Government of Canada continues to prioritize 
direct support to 2SLGBTQI+ communities through this $25.5 million call for proposals. This includes supporting the 
growth, sustainability, and leadership of the 2SLGBTQI+ community organizations in advocating for and serving the 
communities they represent. 

The deadline to submit applications is May 9, 2023, at 12:00 p.m. (noon) Pacific time. To find out more and to 
apply to the call for proposals, please visit this website. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to our office. We are happy to support your application 
in any way that we can. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Weiler, MP 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 

https://women-gender-equality.canada.ca/en/funding/funding-programs/2slgbtqi-plus-community-capacity-fund/about.html
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NORTH SHORE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON DISABILITY ISSUES 

  

Page 1 of 3 

          

February 23, 2023 

 
Mayor and Council,  
District of North Vancouver, 
 
Mayor and Council 
City of North Vancouver 
 
Mayor and Council 
District of West Vancouver 
 
 
RE: Language Influences Inclusion – Words Matter 
 
Dear Mayor and Council, 
 
The North Shore Advisory Committee on Disability Issues (NS ACDI) is a tri-municipal 
committee of council that makes recommendations to the three North Shore 
municipalities to promote, develop and sustain an accessible community, free of 
physical and social barriers. The NS ACDI is writing to recommend that each 
municipality learns more about and incorporates inclusive language into their 
communication policies and practices. Embracing inclusive language provides the 
opportunity for each of us to develop into better communicators while caring for those 
with whom we communicate. 
 
Inclusive language is language that is free from words, phrases or tones that reflect 
prejudiced, stereotyped or discriminatory views of particular people or groups. It is also 
language that does not deliberately or inadvertently exclude people from feeling 
accepted. Many metaphors and sayings in the English language have become so 
frequent that a person may not realize their origins, and they can reinforce a stereotype 
or bias and marginalization without realizing it. Becoming conscious of how language 
impacts others can help prevent feelings of exclusion and discomfort. 
 
Ableism is another term used when speaking of inclusion for people with disabilities. It is 
actually discrimination in favor of able-bodied people. Ableism can take the form of 
ideas and assumptions, stereotypes, attitudes and practices, or physical barriers in the 
environment. It can be unintentional with people completely unaware of the impact of 
their words or actions. 
 
As of June 2021, the Accessible British Columbia Act (the “Act”) is law in British 
Columbia. The Act’s intent is to make the province more inclusive for persons with 
disabilities. There are 3 major components to the Act that each municipality are required 
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District of North Vancouver, 355 West Queens, North Vancouver BC V7N 4N5 - www.dnv.org   
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to develop: an accessibility committee; an accessibility plan; and a process for receiving 
public feedback. All components require communication between municipal council, 
municipal staff, committee members and the public to make them a success. The timing 
is perfect for municipal council and staff to include professional development courses on 
Inclusive Language and Disability Awareness in 2023 and beyond. 

Language that does not promote inclusion Inclusive language version 

“…too expensive and the cost outweighs 
the benefit” 

Recent response to a NS ACDI 
recommendation. 

“The recommendation is noted and the 
added safety is appreciated, but at this 
time budgetary issues unfortunately 
cannot allow us to add this feature.” 

Understanding that not all 
recommendations can always be 
incorporated, the language sent to NS 
ACDI made members feel devalued, as if 
people with disabilities were not 
important. 

“All rise…” 

This is an ablest statement that assumes 
everyone can stand.  

“All rise, if you can…” 

This simple addition now shows respect 
for all people attending. The Canucks use 
this version prior to the singing of the 
national anthem. 

Example phrases that carry on negative stereo types 

“the blind leading the blind” “blind as a bat” 

“deaf as a doornail” “that is retarded” 

“that guy is crazy” “off your meds?” 

Outdated terminology 

Physically challenged Wheelchair bound 

Special needs Mentally handicapped 

Handicapped parking/bathroom Emotionally disturbed 
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Inclusive language and ableism may be new topics for you and that is OK. No one is 
expected to know everything right away. The key is to foster a climate of open, effective 
communication and demonstrate a willingness to learn. Inclusive communication is 
effective communication – respectful, accurate and inclusive of all – enabling everyone 
to contribute diverse perspectives and feel like they belong. 

Sincerely, 

Alexis Chicoine 
Chair, North Shore Advisory Committee on Disability Issues 

Cc - Heather Turner, Recreation Director of North Vancouver Recreation and Culture 
Adriana Reiher, Council Liaison/Support Officer 
Christel Lindgren, CNV Staff Liaison 
Shahrzad Honarmand, DNV Staff Liaison 

s. 22(1)



Neetu Shokar

From: Neetu Shokar
Sent: Thursday, March 16, 2023 8:22 AM
To: Jennifer Fyfe
Cc: correspondence
Subject: RE: Local Special Olympics athlete going to World Games

Dear J. Fyfe, 

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Local Special Olympics athlete going to World Games (March 8, 2023). 
Your correspondence has be forwarded to Mayor and Council in our weekly Council Correspondence update to March 
15, 2023.  

In regard to your request for a donation of pins for Jodi to trade at the Special Olympics World Games in Berlin, please 
contact Leah Arthur, the Executive Assistant to the Chief Administrative Officer, at larthur@westvancouver.ca and she 
will make arrangements directly with you to provide Jodi with pins from the District of West Vancouver. 

With regards, 

Neetu Shokar 
Legislative Services  |  District of West Vancouver  
t: 604-921-3569  |  westvancouver.ca
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From: Jennifer Fyfe 
s 22(1) 

Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2023 7:39 PM 

To: correspondence 

Subject: Local Special Olympics athlete going to World Games 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�spicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.

To whom it may concern 

There is a young woman from West Vancouver who is part of the Special Olympics Team Canada going to the 

Special Olympics World Games in Berlin June 2023. 

Her name is Jodi Klukas and she will be competing in Rhythmic Gymnastics. 

Her and her family live in West Vancouver and she attends the Special Olympics Rhythmic Gymnastics 

program in North Vancouver. She is the only athlete on the Special Olympics Team Canada from West 

Vancouver, North Vancouver or Vancouver. So this is very exciting for her. 

One of the highlights for the athletes at the World Games is the pin exchange. I am writing to see if the Mayor 

or a Councilor would be willing to donate some pins for her to trade at World Games. 

Thank you so much for your time in reading this. 

Warm Regards, 

Jen Fyfe s 22(1)

Head Coach Special Olympics Team Canada Rhythmic Gymnastics 
Head Coach Special Olympics Vancouver Rhythmic Gymnastics 

s 22(1) 
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This is an alarming >2.5 times the originally cost estimate.  How did the total cost balloon from $1,268,000 to what could 
be $3,200,000?  Scope creep?  Labour/construction cost?  Supply chain issues?  Poorly estimated?  As well, now nearly 3 
years later, is this project still within the budgeted $3,200,000 and when will the final actual cost be published? 

Though the Ferry Building Restoration project is certainly insignificant in cost in comparison to the tens of millions it will 
cost to build the proposed new Arts Facility, it’s a good example as to how costs always inevitably escalate.  The worry to 
the taxpayer is, from whence comes the shortfall, if funds were to run out partway through building a new Arts Facility! 

Sincerely, 

West Vancouver, BC 

s. 22(1)

s. 22(1)
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